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Committee Meeting Minutes
7th July 2025
		Member
	Position
	Inits

	Peter Gieler
	Chair
	PG

	Jasper McGuire
	Secretary
	JM

	Roland Wales
	Treasurer
	RW

	Angus Idle
	Residents Association
	AI

	Andrew Flint
	HAGA
	AF

	Bev Beveridge
	Climate Group
	BB

	Bob Cook
	Grounds
	BC

	Diana Gibbons
	Valley Players / Trustee
	DG

	Graeme Card
	Trustee
	GC

	Graham Hall
	Football Club
	GH

	Jenny Ing
	Pre-school
	JI

	Kerry Franklin
	Resident
	KF

	Louise Jones
	Shop Rep
	LJ

	Natalie Wilson-Jones
	Booking Secretary
	NWJ

	Paul Cooper
	Art Group
	PC

	Richard Adams
	Resident / Tech
	RA

	Sam Morris
	Trustee
	SM

	Simon Kiery
	HPC
	SK

	Steve Smith
	Trustee
	SS






	Item
	Minutes

	Welcome
	· Opened by PG @ 7:31

	Apologies
	· SM

	Record of minutes from the last Committee meeting
	· Approved by the committee

	JITV
	· Successful night, it looks like we made a small profit ~£100 (a guestimate!)
· The glasses from the brewery are still in the kitchen – 
· We should encourage other groups to put on events after this success

	Hall Deep Clean date
	· No update

	Patio Gazebo
	· New gazebo on patio a success, positive feedback from users and passers-by
· Primary purpose is to provide shade for pre-school children, but also available for limited daytime use by hirers
· Terms and conditions to be updated to include gazebo area
· 2 "No Smoking" signs need to be installed
· Praise given for the gazebo’s design – well done!

	Cameras
	· Only one person has access to the cameras – trustees to debate
· RA is in contact with the installers to get prices for updates

	Christmas Fete
	· Planning meeting held
· NJW posted a light-hearted but relevant update on Facebook
· NJW contacted previous stallholders – 8 have responded and completed booking forms.  Time to begin advertising in local stallholder groups

	Christmas Tree
	· PG to check with BB on current status of Christmas lights – need to secure them in time
· PG has arranged for a Christmas tree to be delivered free of charge
· Plan needed for how to install the tree
· Christmas Fête and Lights event will be used to begin fundraising for a permanent tree
· Tree prices increase significantly: £120 for 12ft vs £350 for 15ft
· Tree should arrive one week before the Christmas lights are installed

	RA Family Picnic 
	· The banner for the picnic is already up
· JM to ping Paul Woodford from the RA about schools finishing next week

	New flower troughs by RA
	· Request from Rosemary: permission for the lady who waters the troughs to use Village Hall water supply
· If using water from the Village Hall supply, HPC should cover the cost
· SS suggested using the outside bucket near the Village Hall, as it's close to his house and she can use his water instead

	Chairman’s / Trustees’ report
	· See attached report in the addendum of this document

	Secretary’s report
	· See attached report in the addendum of this document
· JM to work with Bob regarding the door requirements sent by the insurance broker

	Treasurer’s report
	· See attached report in the addendum of this document
· Issues with CAF bank causing RW major problems
· The question was asked, “Do we move to another bank?”
· RW suggests we weather this storm we’ll make a decision in September
· CAF doesn’t support modern Hallmaster features that other banks do
· Some payments are not going through the correct process:
· Anything less than £500 approved by officers
· Anything more than £500 must be approved by the Committee
· Nothing else should be authorised

	Booking Secretary’s report
	· See attached report in the addendum of this document

	Grounds and Facilities report
	· See attached report in the addendum of this document
· PG created a log for BC and JI to track checks – includes what to check, due date, completion date, checker, and second checker
· Tap temperature readings vary across locations (e.g. children’s toilets, kitchen, disabled toilets) – causing confusion
· GC exploring grant options to cover Legionella measures and H&S costs

	Technology report
	· See attached report in the addendum of this document

	AOB
	· DG: Picnic and Play production scheduled on The Orchard – 12 & 13 July
· AF: HAGA planning a trip to Cambridge college gardens
· GH: Football season has ended
· JM: Choir performed outside the shop in June; planning to do the same in July
· LJ: Seeking volunteer cover for when students return after summer
· AI: Peter Cannon noted the RA may be able to support the Village Shop
· AI: RA recently funded a new door for The Harrow to prevent future flooding
· AI: Village Hall has not submitted magazine updates; advert is outdated – should include promotion for Christmas Fête
· PG: Committee reports to be sent to JM by 25 August
· PG: Suggestion for Climate Group to give a short talk, similar to PTA – JM to contact them

	Next Meeting
	· Committee room, Monday 1 September 2025 at 7:30pm

	Meeting Closure
	· 8:29pm by PG


Addendum
Embedded documents may require full Microsoft Word to open them.
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Chairman’s Report July 2025 

This report contains a number of important issues including updates of Health and Safety.

I would like to remind members that we agreed the following statement in May and that we all should be mindful of its contents.

We are all interested in encouraging community involvement at the Village Hall and as such we must always respect and value the contribution of all involved in Village Hall activities. We are all individuals with a variety of interests, concerns and duties.  We will differ in our approach and also have different views on many matters Each of us has a great deal to contribute to the community of the Village Hall and each contribution is highly valued so please let us treat each and every one with respect at all times.

May I remind members that Officers  reports will be taken as read and only  short relevant questions taken.

The Trustees met on 1st July 2025 and discussed our current CAF account and proposed we investigate moving to another bank. 

I updated the Trustees re  Health and Safety issues and we agreed to approach Hughenden Parish Council for a grant of £2000 to upgrade the plumbing (drain-waste-vents, a legionella requirement. 

The Gazebo and slight change of terms and conditions of use of the small hall 

Christmas Fair 2025.

June Meeting

Congratulations to the Conservation team and especially John M for his informative and interesting tour

Christmas Fair

The subcommittee met and arrangements are proceeding. We need to ascertain the return of the Christmas lights so that they can be put up in time.

Health and Safety Issues were discussed at the Trustees Meeting and proposals made.

We have now received all the necessary reports and there are some works that need to be carried out by contractors.

However the ongoing tasks are many and will take time to complete. We now have a digital and paper log and monthly meetings are held to check tasks are completed. 

Committee to approval increased numeration and duties for Natalie, the Bookings Secretary

Trustees and Officers approved the purchase of a new lawn mower to replace the broken one.

Finally congratulations to all concerned with the Jazz in the Village event and the purchase and erecting of the Gazebo.
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Hughenden Valley Village Hall - Secretary’s Report, 7 July 2025

Charity Commission Submission

I have completed the Charities Commission return in advance of preparing the final submission, pending the addition of the Finance documents. This ensures we remain on track to meet the end-of-July deadline.

Independent Financial Review

A local resident who meets the "money savvy" requirement and I successfully reviewed the hall’s financial records with no issues found.

Village Hall Insurance

I contacted our insurance brokers, Norris & Fisher (Village Hall Scheme Ltd), regarding our policy renewal, which is due at the end of July. I have requested quotes for both our existing Trustees Indemnity cover of £2,000,000 and an increased cover of £5,000,000, to help the committee assess our future needs.

SumUp Card Reader

To support card payments at events, I purchased a basic SumUp card reader from Argos. It was successfully used at the recent Jazz in the Village event. As it requires a smartphone to operate, I will shortly purchase a low-cost Android device for shared committee use, ensuring it is no longer reliant on my personal phone.

Charity Bank Options

Due to ongoing complications with CAF Bank, I have been asked to scope out possible other banks that may provide a better service.  The steps needed to transition are:

1. Choose a suitable bank (4 identified including the Cooperative Bank)

2. Agree Committee signatories (Chair, Treasurer, Trustees, etc.)

3. Pass a formal Committee resolution (Required for the application)

4. Prepare the required documents (We will need to collate photo ID evidence)

5. Submit the application (Hopefully online!)

6. Transition the finances (Keep the existing bank for accidental payments)

Facebook – Post Deletion Issues

A letter has been delivered to the Facebook Hughenden Valley What’s Going On Facebook page, c/o Simon Jordan, regarding the ongoing issue of Village Hall posts being removed without explanation.  A copy of the letter is attached for reference.

Facebook Publicity

I have initiated the handover of primary administration of the Village Hall Facebook page to NWJ to help spread the load and improve responsiveness.

New Parish Councillor

The Parish Council have assigned a new Councillor to come along to Village Hall Committee Meetings.  His name is John Lowe and I will be meeting him briefly on Wednesday the 9th of July.
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Letter to Whats Going On Facebook Admins - May 2025.docx
Hughenden Valley Village Hall

Combe Lane

Hughenden Valley

HP14 4NX



To: the Admins of the Hughenden Valley - What’s Going On? Facebook Group

30 May 2025



Dear Admins,

The Village Hall plays a central role in Hughenden Valley life. It supports a wide range of community events, clubs and organisations, many of which directly benefit local families and children.

As a part of our renewed efforts, the new Village Hall Committee has been working to improve communication by revitalising our social media presence.  This includes posting relevant updates and events on the Village Hall Facebook page, and where appropriate, sharing them to local community groups like yours. 

We were disappointed to see that our recent posts, shared from the Village Hall page, were deleted without explanation.  Having looked into this, we understand that there is a history of such deletions, contributing to poor communication across the community.

We believe this situation is unhelpful and undermines local engagement.  In the spirit of cooperation, we would like to invite a representative from the Facebook admins to attend one of our upcoming committee meetings.  Our aim is to establish better understanding and agree on a fair, transparent approach that supports the whole community in sharing local news and events.

We hope you will see the value in working together and look forward to hearing from you

Yours Faithfully,



Jasper McGuire

Committee Secretary

Hughenden Valley Village Hall

E: secretary@hughendenvillagehall.co.uk
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Hughenden Valley Village Hall

Treasures Report – July 25

Current Financial Position

Apart from the purchase of the Gazebo in May, Income & expenditure continue to run at around the usual monthly averages, which are a little under £7,000 for income and £4,500 for Expenditure.



The majority of regular users are now following the rules with regard to cancellations and payments. However, we still have a few that have yet to comply. The most common failure, from my view, is not including the invoice number in their payment details. A small point, but it does, significantly increase the time I have to spend identifying and recording their transactions. Failure to cancel bookings is also still occurring. 



Along with Hundreds, maybe thousands, of other customers, we currently have a problem with CAF Bank. On the 6th May they changed their on-line service software, which they claim is more secure and better meets the needs of customers. In my opinion it certainly appears to have more security, but the previous system was significantly better, as it better addressed the needs of the user. 

At present I am, having to spend many hours attending to Bank matters which previous took just minutes. Unless things improve, we may have to consider changing to another bank.
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Bookings Secretary Report

For the month of June we have had a good month, we have invoiced £7,820.80 which is £1,500 more than last month. Of this £3,350.04 were regular hirers and £4,470.76 were parties/one off bookings. We had 15 bookings which were one-off/private hire events which included pre-wedding and henna nights. We also had the successful Jazz night and also the Football Annual Event.  We also held an anniversary event for the Seido Karate Class which was 40 years old, and they met up at our hall where they held their first ever class in June 1985. I have had six viewings down at the hall this month and they are all very pleased with the facilities, I have also had people notice the new gazebo which they have commented on how smart it looks. The invoicing payment system seems to be working with one-off hirers being asked to pay upfront within 7 days. I have found that I can easily chase the payment for these invoices by a reminder and give them a final chance to pay before I cancel. This has meant people come back to me more often to cancel rather than just let the booking sit in the calendar for ages. The one thing I am trying to concentrate on at the moment is chasing up outstanding regular hirer payments. I find that sending out a statement via hallmaster spooks them into paying. 

I have also started the Christmas Fayre advertising and expression of interests. I have emailed all previous stall holders and have had 7 people express interest with all but three of them returning booking forms. One of those stall holders has two tables. One of the stall holders did comment on how its on the same date as the Naphill Christmas Fete which I'm not sure if we were already aware of.  I asked them to confirm by the 1st July if they were interested and anyone that did reply was sent a booking form. The next step would be to open up the remaining slots to the general public. I will also make an event on facebook to let people know about it and then we can monitor interest in it. I have also got pictures which kerry told me about so that we can showcase our stallholders in the weeks leading up to the event. 

I have also looked into us having a stripe account or paypal account for payment of invoices which I believe would ease up the payment issues we have been having and also enable hallmaster to integrate to this and automatically match the payment to the invoice. I regularly have people ask me if we have an online payment system as sometimes people find it difficult to transfer the funds to us. Both of these payment methods would integrate with our banking provider already without having to change but I know you were looking at changing anyway. I believe this would greatly improve the way we monitor payments for invoices and would enable us to have a backup if for whatever reason we had the scenario again where people couldn't log in. 
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Bob Cook – Hughenden Valley Village Halls Ground and Buildings Report – June 2025

Date: 06.07.2025

Main Grounds

*Changes in the weather has meant feast or famine for the greenery growth. It all went a bit mad a couple of months ago when it was wet and warm, but now it’s dry everything has slowed down, but I’m not complaining about it. There’s still plenty to do around the place with keeping the weeds down and collecting debris that’s fallen from the trees. Littering being dropped and blowing around the place seems to be getting a bit worse, but maybe that’s indirectly down to footfall on the grounds and the warmer weather too? All of the hedges were cut back around the grounds by a contractor excluding the playground. It was a little late in the season doing it, but to my knowledge, no wildlife or hedges were harmed.

* Steve Smith and myself will shortly be doing a walk round inspection of the grounds to highlight potential areas that require improve   

* The timing of the outside floodlights are being monitored and adjusted when necessary to keep track of daylight hours best as possible.

*Public signage for the buildings and grounds is something that will be actively looked at shortly (PG, JM and BC).                  

Playground Area

*During the safety inspection, it was noted there were stinging nettles around the grass area of the playground and also a couple of metal fence posts stakes sticking out from the wooden fence which could have caused harm to the children, so these were all removed. I have now started the process of replacing the fence posts next to the football pavilion because the fence there became unstable. That particular part of length of fence is now sorted and safe. However, as part an ongoing process, we will continue to inspect and replace posts and rails as and when required. 

*Some additional safety wood-chip flooring has been put beneath the swings and around the bottom of the play equipment. The area is usually raked over regularly, but of course there are ongoing occasional top-ups required. The weekly safety inspection report from BB will help to highlight this as and when required.  

*The pavement trip hazard pointed out on the path by the play gate entrance, has now been repaired.

Large and Small Halls.

* You may have noticed there has been a new wooden Gazebo erected outside of the small hall in the play area to provide some protection from the weather for the children of the pre-school. It’s now been successfully up and running for the past week. There are a couple of finishing off bits to do, but nothing urgent so these will be sorted soon as possible. 

* We are still working to get the H&S risk assessments completed. There is nothing to worry about which is considered ‘high risk’ that needs doing, as these have already been done. Routine weekly fire testing and checks are now carried out and documented. Also the hot water tap temperature has been increased around the building to limit the risk of legionella. The kitchen taps are the hottest, so signs will be put in place to warn the users. For the time being to also help limit the risk, both hot and cold taps are being flushed weekly. For more information if required, either Peter Gieler or myself, will be able to help.   

Hall hiring notes and security checks

* I’m seeing more windows and lights are being left open / on after hirers have left the buildings. Unfortunately, I’m not able to check after every hiring session. If you happen to see or hear there’s a light, door or window left on or open, then please do let me or Natalie know so we can come to secure the building. Natalie is reminding the hirers of their responsibilities and our T&C’s.  

Report End  --  Bob Cook, Grounds & Building Maintenance & Project Manager.
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Tech report as below:

· Website "user" page links being updated to the actual users of the hall

· Setting up a welcome PDF with Natalie for users to be sent

· Working with new hosting company to ensure we have correct support in place

· Need to arrange access with Bob to review stage lights, and take pictures

· Also will check WiFi at same time for security and updates

· Working with Steve to get domain linked via web site to Microsoft account

Different note:

· Worked with School PTA, PA system setup and working for School fete
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